
From: Symmes, Brian <BrianSymmes@gov.sc.gov>
To: Tanveer Ahmed <tanveer@portal.sc.gov>

Natalie Denning <natalied@portal.sc.gov>
Mary Jo Dear <mjdear@portal.sc.gov>

CC: Moore, Camlin <CamlinMoore@gov.sc.gov>
Adams, Chaney <ChaneyAdams@gov.sc.gov>
Godfrey, Rob <RobGodfrey@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 10/6/2016 8:59:44 PM
Subject: RE: Need Access to Edit Executive Orders Page

Mary Jo, Natalie and Tanveer –
 
First of all, I just want to thank you all for your quick help with the website today when I was having issues that I feel 
sure were my own doing.
 
Secondly, I want to connect you all with the rest of our team because you will most likely be hearing from them 
tomorrow as there will be extended periods of time tomorrow when I won’t have access to my computer to update 
the website.
 
Chaney and Camlin, who are copied on this email, will likely utilize you guys at some point tomorrow to update the 
homepage and news page of our website. Does it work for you if they simply send you guys over the text of our press 
releases like I did this afternoon? I think we will only need help one time around 12:00-1:00 PM, but I wanted to make 
sure you guys were on the lookout.
 
Please let us know if this is an issue or if there’s anything we can do to make the process easier on you guys. And 
again, I can’t thank you enough for your help this afternoon.
 
Brian Symmes
Deputy Press Secretary
Office of Governor Nikki R. Haley
803-673-9437
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